
Cultural Council Meeting
May 11,2023 Town of Princeton Annex

Meeting called to order at 2:06 PM
In Attendance: Hannah Hall-Alicandro, Bonnie Hirsh, Carla Royak-Volturo

1. Minutes submitted to Town Clerk within 10 days of the meeting must include
date, time, and all members; members in attendance and not in attendance.
Minutes will appear on town webpage.
Motions and who requested
Send to all members

2. Hannah motioned to nominate Jennifer Kimball Vuona to the Cultural Council.
Carla seconded with a unanimous vote.

3. Bonnie motioned to appoint Jennifer Kimball Vuona as secretary of The Cultural
Council. Hannah seconded with a unanimous vote.

4. Hannah motioned to nominate Joya Mutti to the Cultural Council. Carla seconded
with a unanimous vote.
Hannah spoke with Joya in the fall of 2022 about joining the council, and she will
fill out the application on the town website. The application will be submitted to
the selectboard. Joya will assume the role of publicity once her application is
approved.

5. Hannah nominated Corry Root for the role of Chair of the Cultural Council.
Bonnie seconded with a unanimous vote.

6. All paperwork will be submitted to the Town Clerk. Nonmembers are to be
removed from the town website.

7. Terms- 2024- Bonnie Hirsh, Corry Root
2023-Hannah Hall-Alicandro, Carla Royak Volturo

Carla checked with the Town Clerk about extending for another
year

Carla filled an application on the town website
8. A local business owner (Michael owns a recording studio in Princeton) but

doesn’t live in town and wants to serve on the Cultural Council. The previous
town clerk was checking into this issue but didn’t complete the task. Hannah will
contact the current Town Clerk regarding this issue.

9. Post on town website regarding new member recruitment.
10.Carla will check with Lesley Mozola about serving on the Cultural Council.
11. Discussion about the number of members allowed to serve on the Cultural

Council. Hannah will get information from Town Clerk.
12.Hannah reached out to a grant recipient regarding project progress at the

Thomas Prince School. This grant had been extended from the year before due
to the resignation of the original grant recipient from TPS. The current grant
administrator had questioned about how to access grant money being held at the
school. There will be follow up by Bonnie and Hannah.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:00


